ST PATRICK’S FOREST TOWN AND ST GEORGE’S, RAINWORTH

CELEBRATION OF MASS IN THE ‘NEW NORMAL’

We have been given permission to restart the celebration of Mass in our churches but there are some significant differences to the way in which it will be celebrated.

Under Government guidelines, there are very strict criteria about the celebration of any public worship and therefore only a maximum of 38 people will be allowed in the church or weekend Masses.  Attendance should be pre-booked using the form on the parish website or by e-mailing the information below to patrickftmass@gmail.com. Details of addresses for bookings at St George’s and St Joseph’s will be given in due course. If you do not have access to e-mail, please telephone 01623 622705 and leave a message on the answerphone.  Places will be allocated on a first come, first served basis.  If Masses are oversubscribed then a Waiting List will be created and you will be informed on Saturday by e-mail, text or a phone call.  Casual callers at the church will be asked to wait to see if there are any seats available.
The information required is 

· Date of Mass

· Church

· Name(s) of all people wishing to attend

· Contact telephone number or e-mail

These details are required in the event of someone attending a Mass who later develops symptoms of COVID-19 and we need to engage the track and trace process.  They will be deleted after twenty one days.

THE CHURCH

· We suggest that you wear a face mask if possible
· On arrival, if there is a queue, please respect social distancing and keep 2 metres behind the person in front of you
· Please use the sanitiser provided

· Holy Water stoups will be empty

· Votive Candles will not be available

· You will be directed to a seat by a steward and a one-way system will operate

· PLEASE NOTE THAT NO TOILET FACILITIES WILL BE AVAILABLE

THE MASS

· There will be no singing, Bidding Prayers or Sign of Peace
· Only one Reader will be required; no Eucharistic Minister is needed
· There will be no Offertory Procession or Collection (envelopes and/or cash may be left in the receptacle at the entrance or rear of the church as you enter or exit)
· Information on the process for approaching the altar to receive Holy Communion will be announced during the Mass

· Holy Communion MUST be received in the hand and the words “the Body of Christ” and “Amen” will not be used

AFTER MASS

· Please leave the church as directed by the stewards and use the sanitiser provided
· There will be no teas or coffees served

· Please do not congregate in the car park and respect social distancing

